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Hannigan, Georgiana

From: Norris, David @nationaltrust.org.uk>
Sent: 02 December 2024 15:02
To: Rampion2
Subject: National Trust - Withdrawal of Objection to Rampion 2 Development Consent 

Order.

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
The National Trust wishes to formally notify the Secretary of State that it WITHDRAWS its 
objection to the proposed Rampion 2 Offshore Windfarm Development Consent Order. 
 
The Trust has engaged with the developer regarding the scheme since April 2022 and formally 
submitted its objection to the Planning Inspectorate on 3rd November 2023. The objection related 
solely to the onshore cabling which formed part of the proposals and: 
 

1. Would involve the compulsory exercise of rights to temporarily occupy National Trust 
inalienable land and the compulsory acquisition of rights of access over and rights to lay 
cabling under National Trust inalienable land at Washington; and 

2. Would interfere with the conservation interest currently protected by a Section 8 Covenant 
at Climping. (i.e. a covenant under section 8 of the National Trust Act 1937). 

 
Since raising our objections, we have worked with the developer to agree satisfactory measures to 
manage and mitigate the harm that will be caused to Trust land at Washington and covenanted 
land at Climping by the Scheme.  We have successfully concluded those negotiations and entered 
into various agreements with the developer. 
 
In reliance on those agreements, the National Trust hereby withdraws its objections to the 
Development Consent Order, including its objections to the compulsory use of and acquisition of 
rights over inalienable land, and the interface with the covenant mentioned above. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
David Norris 
 
Planning Adviser 
 

 
 
 

t National Trust 

Micheldever Hub 
4 Warren Farm Barns 
Andover Road 
Micheldever Station 
Winchester 
SO21 3FL. 
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My working days are Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 
 
-- The National Trust is a registered charity no. 205846. Our registered office is Heelis, Kemble Drive, Swindon, 
Wiltshire SN2 2NA. The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of the 
National Trust unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and 
intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in 
error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for 
any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, 
under the Data Protection Act 2018, the contents may have to be disclosed. The National Trust has scanned this 
email for security issues. However the National Trust cannot accept liability for any form of malware that may be in 
this email and we recommend that you check all emails with an appropriate security tool.  
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